
MARIN COUNTY HAZARDOUS & SOLID WASTE

MANAGEMENT JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

AB 939 Local Task Force Meeting

Wednesday, April 2, 2008
Suite 200-A Conference Room

65 Mitchell Blvd., San Rafael

MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT
Tom Gaffney, Ross Valley Cities
Michael Frost, JPA Staff

David Haskell, Environmental
Alex Soulard, JPA Staff
Jon Elam, Tamalpais CSD


Patricia Garbarino, Marin Sanitary
OTHERS PRESENT
Loretta Figueroa, Almonte Sanitary District
Bruce Baum, Green Coalition
Tamara Hull, Environmental
Jim Iavarone, Mill Valley Refuse Service
Tania Levy, Unincorporated Area
Judy Schriebman, Las Gallinas San Dist.
Ramin Khany, Redwood Landfill
Ellen Hopkins, Zero Waste CAC 

Kevin Miller, City of Napa
MEMBERS ABSENT
Dee Johnson, Novato Disposal 
Kim Huff, Southern Marin Cities
Dave Della Zappa, Mill Valley Refuse

Matt McCarron, Novato
Steve McCaffrey, Redwood Empire Disp.
Terry Cosgrove, San Rafael
Joe Garbarino, Marin Sanitary Service

Trip Allen, Environmental
Greg Christie, Bay Cities (Alternate)
1. Call to Order. The Local Task Force (LTF) meeting came to order at 9:05 AM.  
2. Environmental Local Task Force Member Update.  Staff announced that the JPA Board approved three new environmental members to the Local Task Force.  The three additional members are Tamara Hull, David Haskell and Trip Allen.  The Local Task Force welcomed the new members.

3. Open Time for Public Comment.  Bruce Baum claimed the Five Year Report reviewed by the Local Task Force inaccurately documented Redwood Landfill’s estimated remaining disposal capacity.  This claim was based on a capacity estimated in comments submitted by Redwood Landfill which indicated an earliest closure date estimate of 2016.  Staff reported the Five Year Review Report utilized estimated disposal capacity for Redwood Landfill provided by Marin’s Local Enforcement Agency (LEA).  The estimate provided by the LEA indicated an earliest closure date of 2024.  At the time the Five Year.  As the LEA is the State appointed agency for solid waste facilities, including determining disposal capacity, the data from the LEA was utilized in the Report.

Bruce Baum stated that the JPA is not above public records act requests and that he 

received information that was nether useful nor electronic.

Staff responded that the public records act request is being processed by County Counsel and is a legal process.  Additionally, staff noted if subcommittee meetings will be attended by enough members to constitute a quorum they should notify staff to publicly notice the meeting.

Tom Gaffney recognized and welcomed the new Local Task Force members.  Several Task Force members stated they had completed ethics course for public agency officials.  The Task Force agreed it would be useful for members who have not yet had the opportunity to take such a course.  Staff will check with Counsel and bring and distribute information on available courses at a future meeting.

4. Waste Management Infrastructure Flowchart.  Staff presented two flowcharts requested by the Task Force, which show the flow of disposal from franchising areas to haulers and treatment facilities.  Task Force members requested a few changes to make the chart more clear and asked questions regarding operations of the haulers.  Patty Garbarino and Ramin Khany answered questions regarding their facilities.
5. Rate Structure Presentation by Kevin Miller of the City of Napa. Staff introduced Kevin Miller, the Materials Diversion Administrator for the City of Napa.  Kevin described Napa’s process for contracting with a waste hauler and facility operator for the Materials Diversion Facility (MDF). The City of Napa acquired ownership of their MDF and developed a contracting process that allowed the city to operate the weigh stations and collect all revenues.  The City of Napa then paid the contractor a three percent profit margin, shared the sales of recyclables, and would financially reward or penalize the contractor based on amount of material processed, diversion performance, and innovation.
The Task Force asked questions on specific material recovery, types of pubic education performed by the contractor, and updates to the contract.
6.
Adjourn.  The Task Force agreed to have all additional agenda items moved to the next meeting held on May 7, 2008 in 65 Mitchell Blvd.
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